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Administration 
 
The CTAS Grant covering the Jail Facility updating and renovation to include the Safe Room 

has successfully been completed and being submitted on March 15
th

, 2022.  

 

The “Hope Squad” program has been purchased. Aubrey Wegeleben and I will be attending the 

Licensed Advisor Training on March 15
 
and 16, 2022.  

 

Jill Fratis and I continue to produce the KHUB show “Chat with the Chief” in attempt to engage 

with the community on how we can improve our community. 

 

I will be attending ATV Safety Instructor training April 4-7, 2022, in Troy, Ohio. This training is 

fully paid for through grant funding and will allow us to start our ATV Safety Program.  

 

Police Services Division 
 
I am proud to announce the Promotion of Officer Clint Carter to Police Sergeant. Sgt. Carter’s 

prior military experience as well as his corrections and law enforcement experience, has proven 

him to be a better fit to our agency as Police Sergeant. Please feel free to congratulate him on his 

well-deserved promotion. 

 

After further review of our current RMS system, we have determined that it does not have the 

capabilities to capture all the required reporting statistical data. We are humbly requesting to 

make the switch over to the eForce System.  

 

Officer Tony Recco has completed his Data Master Instructor Course through the state. Once 

back to the island, Ofc. Recco will provide the rest of our department with the training.  

 

Sgt. Carter has been scheduled to attend Field Training Officer certification course, as well as a 

domestic violence related Strangulation Investigation class in the up coming months.  

 

 



I have been accepted into a Virtual Train-The-Trainer Series on Trauma Informed Sexual 

Assault Investigations being sponsored by The International Association of Chiefs of Police. I 

will then be able to provide the training to the rest of our agency. 

 
Fire Division 
 
We are currently reviewing a grant to obtain HazMat Training for our agency. The department is 

still seeking volunteer firefighters.  

 

EMS Division 
 

Ginger has departed and was replaced by Gerry. He is now our current EMT on island. Please 

welcome give him a warm Saint Paul welcome if you see him. 

  

Harbor Division 
 
Victor is back on island with his wife and newborn daughter are doing great. Congratulations 

Victor, my god bless your baby girl.  

 

Dispatch 
 
We will be interviewing some potential candidates for the open Supervisor / Administrative 

Assistant position currently being occupied by Denise Shane. We now also have an open 

dispatcher position to fill. 

 

See chart below for statistical call data from January 1, 2022, - March 10, 2022. 
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